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16th December 2019
S4-6 Revision, Study Leave and Prelim Examinations January 2020
Dear Parent/Carer

With the 2020 Prelim exam diet fast approaching, our S4-6 students’ focus should now be very much on these examinations together with ongoing course assessment deadlines. Your son/daughter now has access to the exam timetable which indicates the days and times of the S4-6 Prelim exams.  This will be useful as a revision and study tool and this has been posted on the School Website.  It is important that your son/daughter notes dates / times carefully.  

Drop-In Revision Sessions

Drop-In Sessions will take place across subject areas to support S4-6 students in their revision / Prelim planning.  Class teachers will ensure S4-6 pupils are aware of these where they are running at the appropriate level.  It is very important that you encourage your son/daughter to attend these as they provide invaluable, last minute advice on study and key revision focus areas.
S4-6 Study Leave  

As in previous years, Mintlaw Academy will be offering S5-6 students, studying across a range of National Qualification courses (National 5/Higher/Advanced Higher) nine days  ‘study leave’ from Monday 13 January – Friday 24th January inclusive.   
We plan once again to offer Prelim Study Leave for S4 as well as S5-6, as a means of further supporting all our students during the exam diet. This will be open to any S4 pupil studying 2 or more National 5 courses.  As previously, study rooms will be available in school for any S4-6 student who prefers to study on campus. A menu of options will be available in-house for any S4 pupil studying 1 or fewer National 5 courses. We will be in touch at a later stage to share more detail on this with parents of pupils involved.
All students eligible to do so will go on ‘study leave’ at the end of day on Friday 10 January and should return to classes on Monday 27 January 

The Prelim diet will take place during the period 13 January – 24 January 2020.
These are important examinations as they will enable your son/daughter to practise for the SQA Examinations which commence in May 2020.  The results will also be used to confirm the levels at which your son/daughter will be presented in their final exams.  If a candidate suffers as the result of an exceptional circumstance in May, the school may also use the Prelim exam as evidence for Exceptional Circumstances Consideration. 
 It is important to note that:

· Students may be asked by staff to attend classes/subjects where they are not making satisfactory progress in their coursework / or have outstanding assignments that need to be completed. 

· A Prelim examination planner has been issued to all pupils in S4-6 to help them structure their revision and target key areas of their subjects when preparing for exams.  A copy will be made available on the school website.
· Teachers and other staff will be available throughout ‘study leave’, by appointment, to support students in their Prelim preparation. 
· The library will be available but advance booking with library staff is essential to ensure that they can allocate study space or ICT access.

· Buses will run as normal during the Prelim diet.
· NESCOL pupils should attend college as usual throughout the prelim diet unless they have an exam on that day.
I would be grateful if you would discuss the content of this letter with your son/daughter and help him/her plan an effective revision, study and homework programme.  By working together, we maximise the chances of your son/daughter’s SQA examination success in 2020.
Thank you for your anticipated support in this matter.

Yours sincerely
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Mrs L Duthie, 

Head Teacher
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